Kansas Commission on Disability Concerns
November 17, 2017
Draft Meeting Minutes

Attendance: Chairman Steve Miller, Brian Ellefson, Bob Cantin, Craig Knutson, Rick Shellenbarger, Marilyn Bittenbender, Heather Smith, Ranita Wilks, Susan Weidenbach, Anthony Fadale, Frank Chappell, Don Woodard, George Beard, Dean Hollenbeck, Rene Hart, Rep. Chuck Weber, Amy Penrod, Martha Gabehart, Sara Sack, 

Orientation Martha lead the orientation. 
KCDC Meeting – Chairman Miller called the meeting to order
Introduction of business that will require a vote – there was no business that required a vote.  

Additions, deletions or corrections to the agenda – The agenda was changed to delete Mary Ellen Wright’s update on KanCare because Amy Penrod would be talking about it.  

Approval of last meeting’s minutes – Don moved that the minutes from the August meeting be approved as presented. George seconded. Motion carried. 

Public Comments – there were no public comments
Michael Lechner Advocacy Award Presentation– Martha talked briefly about Michael Lechner and the award’s purpose.  Chairman Miller introduced Sara Sack, 2017 award winner and gave the commission some background on her work and that of the Assistive Technology for Kansans Project.

Update on Assistive Technology for Kansans (ATK) and The Relay Service – Sara Sack presented information about the program and their services. The Relay Service that provides telephone access for those with speech and hearing impairments and the Telephone Access Program (TAP) moved to ATK a few years ago.  Sara updated the commission on new services that will become available soon.  

Real ID Presentation – Deann Williams, Kansas Department of Revenue presented on the Real ID service to add verification that the individual who owns a driver’s license or non-drive ID is an American citizen.  This will be required by the federal government October 1, 2020, but Kansas is compliant now. A Real ID can be provided if the person brings their certified birth certificate, Social Security card and, if a married woman who has changed her name, a certified copy of her marriage certificate.  

Home and Community Based Service (HCBS) and KanCare Update – Amy Penrod 
It was decided to finish the meeting and forego lunch.

Election of Officers – Frank made a motion to nominate both Steve Miller for Chair and Brian Ellefson for Vice-chair and cast a unanimous ballot for them.  Bob seconded.  Motion carried.

2018 Meeting Schedule – February 16, May 4, August 17 and November 2.

Chair Miller asked if there were any more comments before we adjourned. Rick said during the last election that people with disabilities who had advanced voting ballots not signed by the person with a disability were tossed out without being counted.  

George commented that a person who has changed their name due to marriage, must have a certified copy of the marriage certificate to register to vote. A copy costs $15.00.  The birth certificates are free to register to vote, but the marriage certificates are not included in that. Martha said she would look into it.  
Adjourn – Anthony moved to adjourn. Bob seconded. Motion carried.

1

